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12 November 2021 

RAMSAY HEALTH CARE - CHANGES TO SURGICAL RESTRICTIONS IN NSW AND VICTORIA 

Ramsay Health Care (Ramsay) (ASX: RHC) today notes the announcement by the NSW Ministry of 
Health that it is lifting all restrictions on elective surgery on private and public facilities within Greater 
Sydney effective 15th November.  

Ramsay also notes changes made by the Victorian Department of Health and Human Services to the 
surgical restrictions imposed in that State. Effective Monday 15th November restrictions have 
changed from allowing Category 1 and urgent Category 2 elective surgery to allowing 50% of usual 
allocated elective surgery lists. This restriction excludes any emergency surgery or activity undertaken 
on behalf of public health services or public hospitals. 
 
The release of this announcement has been authorised by the Ramsay Health Care Disclosure 
Committee. 
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